TOWN OF HEMINGWAY

MINUTES OF MEETING ON SEPTEMBER 20, 2018
HEMINGWAY TOWN HALL AT 6:00 P.M.

Present:  Mayor Grady Richardson, George Sutton-Mayor Pro-Tem, Jimmy Chinnes, Keith Baxley, John Coker, Doug Joy, Joseph Lee-Town Administrator, Ken Laster-Public Works Director, Chief Bryan Todd, AQ Lee, and James Lee ABSENT: Charlie Carter
Council Meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m.  
Invocation and Pledge of Allegiance

Approval of Minutes:  Mayor Richardson made the motion to approve the minutes from the August 9, 2018 meeting and it was seconded by Mr. Sutton and it carried unanimously.  Mayor Richardson made the motion to approve the minutes from the August 16, 2018 meeting and it was seconded by Mr. Chinnes and it carried unanimously.  
Persons Appearing Before Council:  No one was scheduled.
Construction Update: Mr. Lee stated that the plugs for the drain pipe was put in before the Hurricane.  It began to collect a lot of water behind the building.  Mr. Lee or Mr. Laster was not at Town Hall to constantly monitor the water and he made the decision to pull the plugs out after a substantial amount of water was collecting and not draining.  Mr. Laster stated that even if we reroute or sleeve the pipe, we still need to address the obstruction at the railroad track.  Mayor Richardson stated that Mike Hanna is going to do the study.  Mr. Laster and Mrs. Lewis stated that council did not agree last month to have Mr. Hanna start on the study.  Mayor Richardson made the motion for Mike Hanna to do the storm water drainage study and it was seconded by Mr. Chinnes and it carried unanimously.  Mr. James Lee handed out a proposal for the new canopies with frames and painting the exterior of the two-story building and a separate price to paint the exterior brick on the rear of the courtroom and Police Department and relocating the pipe around the building and adding a catch basin.  The first option is out due to the canopies were torn off from Hurricane Florence.  Mr. Lee explained each item listed and Mr. Sutton stated that council is depending on his expertise to lead them in the right direction.  Mr. Laster stated that if we relocate, we will be able to better control water from the back of the building.  Mayor Richardson stated that the pipe will not be concrete if we reroute it.  Mr. Lee stated that it will not be concrete but a HDPE Pipe.  Mr. Chinnes stated that he installed floors for many years and cement on floors will still collapse over time.  Mr. Chinnes stated that from a few months ago, we thought that we didn’t own any of the parking lot where the pipe was going to be relocated.  Mr. Joe Lee stated that we do have enough space on our side and it is an alley way.  Mayor Richardson made the motion to reroute the 24” Double Wall Corrugated HDPE Pipe around the building and add two catch basins and tie into CB#2 and it was seconded by Mr. Chinnes and it carried unanimously.  Mayor Richardson asked Mr. Lee if the top 4 items were not included in the prior bid.  Both Mr. Lees stated that it was not.  Mr. Baxley said we need to do all of these and not part.  Mr. Sutton stated that we need to not do pieces and complete it at this time.  Mayor stated that the items 2, 3, and 4 is roughly $16,000.  Mr. Sutton made the motion to do the canopies and the blast, prime and two painting of the building and it was seconded by Mr. Joy and it carried unanimously. Mr. Joy asked Mr. Lee when will he get started.  Mr. Lee said he wasn’t expecting for council to move this fast and he will start as soon as he can.  Mr. Lee stated that it will be no more than two weeks.  Mr. Joe Lee asked Mr. Lee for numbers on the change orders and expenses and the cost increases.  Mr. Lee stated that he is waiting on the Mr. Ward with the change orders to get those costs.  
First Reading Wireless Antenna Ordinance: The MASC put together this Small Wireless Facilities in Covered Areas ordinance.  Covered areas means any public Rights-of-Way, Town Rights-of-ways and/or Cable, Communications, Fiber or Electric Easement. This will become an ordinance when passed.  There will be a public hearing at the next meeting.  Mayor made the motion to have first reading on Small Wireless Facilities.  It was seconded by Mr. Sutton and it carried unanimously.  
Water Tap Fees: Mr. Baxley stated that the water tap fees were discussed at a previous meeting when the water rates were discussed. We are losing money on putting in taps.  Mayor Richardson stated that the rates were never brought back to council.  Mr. Laster stated that sewer tap fees will be higher than water tap fees.  Mr. Baxley made the motion for first reading on raising water tap up to $1200 and sewer taps up to $2000.  It was seconded by Mr. Coker and it carried unanimously. 
Set-Off Debt Ordinance: Mr. Lee stated that this organization through the MASC (Municipal Association of SC) collects delinquent debts that we can’t collect.  They charge a $25 fee per collection.  We have used them for a long time.  This will be the first reading and there will be a public hearing at the October meeting.  Mayor Richardson made the motion to accept the first reading on the Set-Off Debt Ordinance and it was seconded by Mr. Chinnes and it carried unanimously.  
Set-Off Debt Resolution: Mayor Richardson stated that each council member received the Resolution in their packet.  Mayor Richardson made the motion to accept the resolution and it was seconded by Mr. Joy and it carried unanimously.
Set-Off Debt Agreement: Mayor Richardson stated that each council member received the Agreement in their packet.  Mayor Richardson made the motion to accept the resolution and it was seconded by Coker and it carried unanimously.

Administrator’s Report: 1) Mr. Lee stated that we need to set guidelines for the use of golf carts in Town Limits.  He will have something at the next meeting.  2) Hemingway High School Homecoming Parade is set for Friday the 28th at 5:00.  It will run from Cox Brothers to the school.  They will use the parking lot at the Baptist Church. 3) There are 213 lights on the streets in the residential areas.  This does not include the downtown area.  The cost to change out these lights are $1000 and an extra $242 a year. There are 44 downtown lights.  Duke is no longer making the tops that we use anymore.  The cost to put in new lights for downtown area will be $66,000.  Mayor Richardson made the motion to do the residential area lights for $1000 and it was seconded by Mr. Sutton and it carried unanimously.
Old Business:  1) Mr. Sutton stated that something has to be done about drainage at his house again at this meeting.  Mr. Laster has pictures of his yard.  The cleaning out of the ditch from T. J. Stalvey, has made it drain better. Mr. Sutton stated that he is not going to hush until something is done about this.   Mr. Lee stated that Mr. Askins met with him today and we have easements and rights-of-way to clean out ditches.  These will have to be delivered and signed by property owners.  2) Chief Todd asked Mr. Lee about the Mutual Aid Agreement with Williamsburg County.  Mr. Lee stated that he was unsure.  He asked Mrs. Lewis if she knew what the hold up was.  Mrs. Lewis stated that it is on her desk and it is being held because Mr. Askins didn’t like the wording that gave the Chief the right to enter into the agreement.  Mr. Lee stated that he would get the agreement and look at it again. 3) Mr. Sutton thanked the Town employees for their hard work during Hurricane Florence.  4) Mr. Joy asked what the annexation policy for the Town for a piece of property.  Mayor Richardson stated that the Town has a criteria and if the property passes the criteria, then we can proceed.
Meeting was adjourned at 6:35 p.m.

Sincerely

Samantha Lewis

Town Clerk

